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NEED TO 
CONTACT 
US? 
Church Office: 
630.556.3986 

 

Pastorôs Cell:   
630.746.1782 

 

Pastorôs email:       
revriegs@gmail.com 

 

Church Secretaryôs 
email: 
ecuccsecretary@gmail.com 

 

Church website ï
ECUCC.org  

 

 

Visit us on Facebook for 
current information . 

Rev. William K. Riegle 
Pastor 

ñIn Christian Love!ò 

2018 Vision Statement 

Dear Friends, 

 
I thought I would take this opportunity to update everyone on the current status 
of the church's Endowment Fund.  We began the Fund almost six years ago 
with a goal of accumulating a balance sufficient enough to provide an income, 
from the earnings, to help balance our income and expenses.  At the time, we 
were running between $30,000 to $40,000 short of our needs each year.   
 
Guidelines were established and an Endowment Committee of Bob Raymond, 
Roger Hatfield and myself, working with our investment manager at Edward 
Jones, Brian Michel, continue to manage to Fund in the best interests of the 
congregation.  As of this writing, the balance in the Endowment Fund stands at 
approximately $450,000.  With the benefit of a strong market and economy, 
we ended the 2017 fiscal year with an income from the Endowment Fund of 
almost $40,000. 
 
Many of our members have contributed to the rising balance of the Endow-
ment Fund, but I wanted to tell everyone of the latest contribution we received.  
We held a dinner last summer at the Fireside Inn where Brian Michel was able 
to share information with all of us about how we, as individual members of the 
congregation, could help our Endowment Fund to grow, and thereby strength-
en to financial viability of our church and its' mission.  One of the folks in at-
tendance that evening was Terry Toy. 
 
Most of you know that we lost Terry to pancreatic cancer late last year.  What 
you don't know is that she took many of the suggestions given that evening 
home with her and put them into action.  Along with her attorney, Terry did 
estate planning that ensured her church family would benefit after her death.  
Because of what Terry did, last month we received a check from her estate for 
$85,599.  These funds allowed us to replenish our Reserve Fund back to the 
$50,000 level and our Endowment Fund to the amount I listed above. 
 
I know that not all of us are able to do what Terry did.  Terry had no siblings or 
children.  Her closest relative was an aunt who lives in Pennsylvania.  But Ter-
ry did have a family, her friends at English Congregational United Church of 
Christ, you and me.  While we may not be able to do what Terry did, one thing 
is certain.  We can all do something.  Search your hearts and prayerfully con-
sider what you can do, in whatever way that you can, to help ensure the minis-
try, in Christ's name, being performed here at ECUCC. 
 
       Peace, 
       Pastor Bill 
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ECUCC FOOD DRIVE 
 
 

 

The Outreach Ministry Group will once again be sponsoring a food 
drive to benefit the Hinckley Area Food Pantry. Shopping bags will be 
passed out on Saturday, May 12th to households throughout Big Rock 
and the surrounding area. On the following Saturday, March 19th,    
volunteers will pick up the food and bring it to the church where it will 

be sorted and bagged.  It will then be loaded and taken to the Food Pantry.  If you can, 
please donate any non-perishable food to this community-wide cause.  The next page of 
this newsletter describes many of the food items that the Food Pantry looks for on a     
regular basis.  

 
With your help, this could be the largest collection that weôve ever had! 

                               Vacation Bible School 

June 4th thru June 7th 

9:00 to 11:30am 

 

Hinckley 1st United Methodist 
Church 

 

$10 per child ($30 max per family)  

if received by May 21st. 

         $15 per child ($45 max per family) after May 21st. 

 

Registration forms can be  

found in the Fellowship Hall or you can register  

online at http://cokesburyvbs.com/hinckleyfirst 
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 The Hinckley Area Food Pantry (HAFP) serves the communities of Big Rock, Hinckley,  

Maple Park, and Waterman and provides food assistance to our neighbors in these communities.   

 

 Thank you for your continued support and donations to the Hinckley Area Food Pantry!  The 
Hinckley Food Pantry wish list: kidney beans, chili beans, Ramen noodles, pasta sauce, canned pasta, 
macaroni, noodles, sugar, flour, Bisquick, baking supplies, canned meats, Jell-O, pudding, lunch box 
stuff (individual serving sizes fruit, desserts, chips, etc.), toilet paper, Kleenex, toothpaste, laundry 
soap, bath soap, ketchup, mustard, mayo, juice. 

 
 If you wish to make a direct monetary donation to the Hinckley Area Food Pantry, without 
going through ECUCC,  their address is: Hinckley Area Food Pantry, PO Box 463, Hinckley IL 60520.  
They will send a tax donation letter at the end of the year to those that choose to make a monetary do-
nation.  In addition, they are actually able to buy MORE food with cash donations, but every donation 
is important to those in our community that need assistance. 

 

Change Up Sundays 
 

Our next two Change Up Sundays will be 
May 6th and June 4th.  The July 1st and 
August 5th collections will be used to   
support our outreach in the community. 
Specific details will follow in the June 
edition of the newslet-
ter.  Thank you for your 
continued support of 
this collection! 

   The Prayer Shawl Ministry will 
meet on May 1st and 15th from 10 to 
noon.   

   Please join us for a  morning of  
creativity and conversation (and    
going out for lunch afterwards)! 

    

Strengthen the Church is an offering to reimagine and build the future of the UCC.  Shared 50-50 between 
conference and national settings, Strengthen the Church largely supports youth ministries, developing their 
spiritual gifts and leadership skills for the church of the future.  Funds also support full-time leaders for new 
churches in parts of the country where the UCC voice has not been heard, along with grants to help churches 
communicate the ñGod is still speaking,ò message.   

This offering will be taken on Pentecost Sunday, May 20th. 

Strengthen the Church Special Offering:  
Invest in the Vision 

 
Another ONE of our 5 for 5 special offerings 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In order to make room for more helpful reference books (bibles, books about the     

Bible, divorce, grief, parenting, devotionals, religions, Christian living, etc..), I am 

removing the Christian Fiction (stories) which are not getting much use.  I will be 

putting these books out on display for donations.  These donations will buy more 

books and supplies for the library, so your generosity will be appreciated. 

Some of the authors to be discarded are: 

 

Blackstock, Terri      Lewis, Beverly 

Brunstetter, Wanda      Morris, Gilbert  

Bunn, T. Davis (writes with Oke)   Oke, Janette 

Evans, Richard Paul      Palmer, Catherine 

Gulley, Philip        Peretti, Frank 

Henderson, Dee  Peterson, Tracie 

Jenkins, Jerry  Snelling, Laurine 

Karon, Jan   Sparks, Nicholas 

Kingsbury, Karen  Thoene, Bodie and Brock 

Kinkade, Thomas  VanLier, Donna 

LaHaye, Tim       Wick, Lori 

 

If you would like to browse the shelves before I set the books out, please see me on 

a Sunday.  I will need a list of what you want so that I may take them off the    

computer data base.  Please remember that these are only Adult Fiction, no Non-

Fiction or Kidõs books.  Thanks for your help in recycling these books and for your 

generosity!                            

 

Michelle  

Church Librarian 



MUSIC SUNDAY ð MAY 27 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A very special worship service is being planned for Sunday, May 27th, of 

Memorial Day Weekend.  This will be the last Sunday the choir will sing 

before taking the summer off.  We will enjoy special solo performances 

from Mary Welton, Arlene Wold, Pastor Bill and, we hope, a number of 

other very talented musicians in our congregation.  We will enjoy a hymn 

sing that will feature patriotic songs befitting the Memorial Day holiday 

as well. Please mark your calendars and make plans to attend Music  

Sunday at ECUCC!! 

 

PIZZA NIGHT 
 

Our monthly Pizza Night with our friends at Lifespring Women's Shelter 
will be on Friday, May 4th at 6:00 p.m.  As of now we have already re-
ceived donations of salad and drinks.  All we need is a dessert or two to 
finish things off.  If you can help out with this donation, please contact 
Rev. Riegle or Melissa Peters.  If you would like to join us, please let 
Rev. Riegle know that as well to ensure we order enough pizza.   
 



 
ECUCC FUNDRAISER 
Wednesday, May 23rd 

 
All day event at the South Moon 

BBQ in Hinckley! 
 
 

Give your oven a break and let someone else do the cooking while you support our 
fundraiser with your purchase.  Funds earned will be used to extend our        

Outreach into our community. This is an excellent opportunity to enhance our 
churchõs wider mission.   
Thanks for your support!! 

Happy Mothers DayñSunday, May 13th  

 

 

 

 

 


